[CAAT] Status of Repair Station Certificate Renewal Plan

Repair Station Inspection Division (RI) <air-amo@caat.or.th>

Fri 6/4/2021 7:47 AM

Cc: Repair Station Inspection Division (CAAT) <air-amo@caat.or.th>; Owen Dell <owen.d@caat.or.th>

WARNING - THIS EMAIL ORIGINATED FROM AN EXTERNAL UNTRUSTED SOURCE

Dear Sir/Madam,

Referring to our email dated 4 December 2020, as you will be aware we are currently developing the renewal process for foreign repair station certification in accordance with TCAR 8 Part 145. Until we have finalised this process, please be assured that all conditions and limitations specified in your approved Foreign Repair Station Certificate remain in force, unless the Director General of CAAT specifically advises you otherwise.

In due course, we will advise further regarding the transition process.

Additionally, we will be sending you soon some important information regarding potential CAAT recognition of foreign civil aviation authorities and foreign approval standards. Associated with this information will be a short questionnaire and we would highly appreciate a few moments of your time to complete this.

May we also request that you kindly update your address books to make <u>AIR-AMO@caat.or.th</u> the prime contact point with CAAT for all Repair Station matters.

Please accept our apologies for any inconvenience and should you have any questions, please contact us at your convenience.

Best regards,

Repair Station Inspection Division (RI)

Airworthiness and Aircraft Engineering Department (AIR)

The Civil Aviation Authority of Thailand

333/105 Lak Si Plaza, Khamphaeng Phet 6 Rd., Talat Bang Khen, Lak Si, Bangkok, Thailand 10210 www.caat.or.th

The information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the person(s) or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. Any review, re-transmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon this information by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited.

This email was sent from outside the GKN Aerospace network.

Please ensure that you verify the source of the message is legitimate before taking action on it.

Suspicious emails can be sent to: report.phishing@gknaerospace.com or your IT Service Desk can provide further guidance.